Minutes of the meeting of St. Giles Governing Body Full Board meeting incorporating the planned Resources Committee meeting held on Tuesday 14th March 2020 at 6.00 p.m.
Part A Minutes
PRESENT:

Michael Swadling - MS (Chair), Katherine Lewis (Head Teacher) - KL, Neal Fraser - NF, Callton Young – CY(Chair of the board), Ken Morcombe – KM, Caroline Horgan - CH, Kathleen Shields - KS, Curlita Campbell – CC,  Peter Denman – PD, Paul Thirkettle – PT, Sharon Newton - SN
ALSO PRESENT: Colin Milsom – Clerk
1.
Apologies and welcome
Lisa Negus –School Business Manager (SBM) and Karen Skeets sent apologies.   The Business Manager had provided a written report.   The meeting was quorate.
2.
Membership
There was no change to the membership of the committee and Michael Swadling welcomed all the other board members to the expanded meeting which would also replace the full board meeting scheduled for the 31st March 2020.
Committee Terms of Reference – The minor amendments made at the last meeting had been agreed by the full board at its meeting on the 4th December 2019.
3.
Pecuniary Interests

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest in relation to any of the agenda items, and no new declarations from members of the committee or board.

4.

Minutes 14th October 2019

The minutes of the Resources Committee meeting held on the 14th October 2019 were agreed as a correct record of those meeting, and would be signed by the committee chair.
5.

Matters Arising and referred items
Corona Virus – Current school status

The head teacher reported that although 3 pupils had been expected only one had been in school so far.   Twelve staff members had been on site with four working with the pupil and the other eight had been engaged in contacting families in order to assess levels of need and the status of specific vulnerable pupils.   Some calls would be referred to the medical staff for action.   The aim was to ensure that all families received at least 2 phone calls a week.   The school web site was also being updated and amended to support pupils and families.   Activity packs were being prepared which would be sent to families.   For the current week, were a child was eligible for and took a free meal the school had purchased and sent home a Sainsbury’s voucher and the board members thanked the head teacher for taking this emergency action.

The board was asked if it would agree to vouchers being supplied to families who were eligible but where a child was nil by mouth or took taster meals and this was also agreed.
The board was advised that the borough appeared to be running a voucher scheme through Tesco and the head teacher would be looking into this for future use rather than purchasing the vouchers herself on behalf of the school.

Q. As vulnerable families, will they be eligible for preferential shopping or delivery arrangements?
A. We are not aware of any mechanism for this at present.   The families may require a letter confirming the status of a vulnerable family member and this can be provided.

Nursing and social care staff would be doing follow ups with families although the board was advised that some of the current nursing staff might be redirected to support other services and not be available in school.

Q. What will be the implications of this?
A. If necessary the school will act as a respite centre for families but only on a short term basis.

Q. How long will the school be able to manage this?
A. It could be up to 3 or 4 months but at the present time the school is planning up to Easter.   In order to do this the school will still need to be provided with nursing support on site although some may be taken to provide ICU support elsewhere.   If it does last until June or July the school will need to look at which pupils could be in school without some form of nursing support and what activities and learning can be managed.   It will be kept under review and the board will be kept up to date.   In general the school is coping at present.

Q. Can the TA staff provide any additional support?

A. Yes that is possible and they do provide some back up support at present to the nursing provision at an appropriate level but safety is the primary concern.   There will be a need to keep the general numbers on the low side in order to ensure social distancing given the nature of the pupils and their needs.

To a certain extend it was a matter of parental choice and given the fact that the general closure because of the epidemic could be long term, there would be additional respite needs by families.   Whatever happened, the school would be acting on the advice of the nursing and medical support staff and Government advice.   The situation would be reviewed again after Easter.

There was also some advice from hospitals to particular families that pupils should stay away from school and the school would be providing what support it could in these circumstances.

Q. Have families received letters confirming that they are in a vulnerable group from their medical providers?

A. Some have but not all.

Q. What about those who have not had letters which might be considered a high risk category?

A. The nurses and school are contacting the consultants who support the pupils to deal with this and support families.   At the present time the advice covers a 12 week period.   In addition to those already notified there could be another 30 pupils who may be classed as high risk.
The staff were thanked for their action in supporting pupil and families and those thanks were extended to the nursing staff as well.

There were no other identified matters arising and any issues would be covered under specific agenda items or deferred to the next meeting.

6.
Staffing & Personnel


The head teacher had no additional information to add at this stage.

7.
Financial Reports


The School Business Manager (SBM) report covering all areas of the funding.

Q3 – The reports had been sent to all board members and discussed and approved by the Strategy Committee at its first meeting.   There were no additional questions or comments.


Q4 and Year end – These projections were covered in the SBM report which also provided 3 year projections discussed as part of the earlier issue of funding for the new Reception class.   The Q4 and year end reports will be dealt with by the Strategy Committee as previously agreed.

Letting Charges (Swimming Pool Charges) – The increases had been agree in the autumn and ratified by the full board.   The application of these had subsequently been discussed and agreed via email correspondence with all board members following a request from one hirer to defer the increase.   The agree charges would be applied to all hirers.


School Capital & Revenue Budget 2020/2021 -The report with detailed breakdown of income and costs and the projected in year deficit had been provided to all board members.   It was noted that based on projections, the current carry forward balance would need to be used to fund costs in subsequent years unless the LA changed the funding formula for pupils and increased the level of funding.   Changes to non- teaching pay bands had an impact on the budget which had been amended to reflect this.   The Croydon Schools Budget Return had been sent to all board members and the content was noted.   This was agreed.   


The proposed Capital & Revenue budget for 2020/2021 was formally approved as were the related service level agreements.


Bench Marking Report – This had been provided based on the agreed identified areas and there were no comments on the report.


The SBM report also covered the Procurement Card expenditure, the current situation with a review of equipment on the school inventory and additional charitable funding being provided to the school.


The SBM was thanked for her comprehensive report.   

8.
Estate Report & Health and Safety

The report School Business Manager listed a range of property related matters.   These were no comment.

9.

Other Financial Reports

The current invoice and debt status was noted in the School Business Managers report.

10.
Whole School Development Plan


There was nothing to report.
11.
School Policy Review


The following policies were submitted for consideration, noting or approval:


Finance Policy and Procedure Document (updated)


Scheme of Delegation


Charging & Remissions Policy

School Meal Debt Policy

Inventory of stock / write off / disposal policy

 
No other policies were presented for approval or noting at the meeting.
12.
Schools Financial Value Statement


The document had been completed and reviewed by the committee chair.    There were no comments on the document which was formally approved by all board members and would be signed by the chair.   The three year budget plan had been discussed earlier as part of the suggested changes to the premises to accommodate a larger Reception class and this report was noted.
13.
Any Other Business


There was no other business.

14.
Confidentiality
As there were no matters of a confidential nature contained in the Part A Minutes it was agreed that the Part A Minutes could be published after they had been agreed by the chair.

15.
Date of next meeting
This meeting replaced the full board meeting planned for the 31st March 2020 and all relevant urgent business had been transacted.

The published dates below were noted.   Given the current position with the school closure due to the corona virus outbreak and Government orders, the meeting dates scheduled would be kept under review.

Summer
Strategy - Tuesday 28th April 

A & S - Wednesday 6th May
Resources - Wednesday 8th July
FGB - Wednesday 15th July


Michael Swadling was thanked for organising the conference call facilities which had enabled the meeting to take place.


As there was no other business the meeting closed at 7.35 p.m.

Date ……………………..


Chairman ………………………….
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